
CONCLUSION OF THE MEETING 

IMMEDIATELY FOLLOWING THE FIXTURE (WITHIN TWO DAYS) 

RETURN OF MARKED RACECARD AND OTHER DOCUMENTATION – BHA REQUIREMENT – INSTR  11.1 

(NEEDED IN CASE OF OBJECTIONS OR FURTHER FUTURE ENQUIRIES) 

  Immediately following the Meeting a marked Racecard showing all the runners, weights carried, 

placed horses, (and the distances between them), riders, overweights and race times (see Appendix 

(11)A), must be sent to the PPA.  

It should also include headgear and going 

Written reports of all enquiries held and objections lodged must be submitted on the official form, 

together with any completed RQC declarations (Appendix (8)A and cheques (payable to the Point-to-

Point Authority) for any fines imposed. 

MEDICAL REPORT FORMS (A and B) AND RIDER INJURY NOTIFICATION – BHA REQUIREMENT – INSTR 11.2 

 Medical Report Forms (A and B) MUST be returned to the BHA Medical Department WITHIN 24 hours 

of the meeting under separate cover by the (S)RMO. They can also be emailed direct to the Medical 

Department medical@britishhorseracing.com  It is strongly recommended that a copy of the forms 

are kept in case they fail to arrive. 

The SRMO must, within three hours of the Meeting ending, send out a text message to the BHA CMA 

(07788 567440) informing them of any red entries or confirming there were none. 

 

LATER 

PAYMENT OF PRIZE MONEY – Reg 61 (iv) l.   

Prize money must not be paid out until 15 days after a fixture to allow BHA to raise objections.  If 

nothing is heard it should then be paid out immediately. 

NB reclaiming prize money already paid out takes time and patience.  Conversely failing to pay out in 

a timely fashion causes considerable irritation to owners and can lead to them boycotting in the future 

NATIONAL SPONSORSHIP OR OTHER GRANTS CONTROLLED BY PPA 

A fixture needs to invoice PPA for the money it expects to receive, with an explanatory e-mail if 

required. 

ACCOUNTS AND HBLB GRANT – Reg 62 

On completion of the fixture (or accepted abandonment), the Fixture secretary will receive forms from 

the PPA office which require filling and signing, and should be returned within 6 weeks.  Until these 

are returned the HBLB grant cannot be made.  However, it is also a Regulatory requirement, without 

which the Hunt/Club cannot run a fixture in the following year.  Late delivery is also subject to a fine. 
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APPENDIX (11)A 

MARKED RACECARD 

To be returned to the PPA office immediately after the conclusion of the meeting. 

 

 


